Randolph County Housing Coalition
November 9, 2012
The meeting was held in the 2nd floor meeting room of the Daymark Recovery Services building at 110 Walker Avenue located in Asheboro, North Carolina.  Brenda Goss called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone at 9:30 AM.  
Members Present:  Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition), Candie Rudzinski and Geri Brower and (Randolph County Senior Adults Association),  Courtney Chavis (Randolph County Family Crisis Center), Debbie Cole (Christians United Outreach Center), Jennifer Swift and Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives),  John Evans (City of Asheboro), Jane McDaniel (Joy A. Shabazz Center),  Debbie Tolar (Salvation Army), Kathy Tarlton (JobLink), Myra Gaddy            (Randolph County Sheriffs Dept.), Paul Trotter ( Easter Seals UCP), Tamika Williams (Salisbury VA Medical Center), . 
Excused Absences: Donna McCormick and Mary Pat Buie (Sandhills Center LME), Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity of Randolph County), Frank Curry (Asheboro Housing Authority), Roger King (RCATS), Toni Welch (Randolph County Department of Social Services), and Addie Luther (East Side Homes), Mary Garner (had substitute for Joblink), Tonya Cates and Miakita (Serenity Counseling and Resource Ctr.), Shelly Burrow and Jeff Looney (Totally Committed Ministries).
An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information.  

Introductions by everyone present were conducted. Brenda Goss advised of excused absences reported. Brenda welcomed Myra Gaddy from the Randolph County Sheriff’s Dept.
Minutes
A motion was made by Candy Rudzinski to accept the Oct. 2012 minutes and was seconded by Jeigh Adams. The motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

Status of Articles of Incorporation / Nonprofit application: Brenda Goss informed members that we have received the official Articles of Incorporation and the original copy will be filed in the Secretary notebook. The 1023 application for our 501 (c) 3 status will be reviewed one last time by Maxton McDowell’s office before being submitted.
New Business
Treasurer Report: Courtney Chavis stated the balance in account did not change since the Oct. meeting.  The balance is $1,176.69.  The question was asked if the coalition would have to vote to write a check to pay for the non-profit application.  The response was “no” since the coalition voted about two years ago to proceed with this process. 
Presentation:  Tamika from VA Services in Salisbury made a presentation about the programs for homeless veterans in our area.  Each member was given a packet of information relating to veteran services, focusing on the three housing programs for homeless veterans.  The highlights of the presentation are as follows:

1. Contract beds: have a 3 month time limit and are for veterans who may have some income but need a little time to “get things together”.

2. Grant per diem beds: up to 24 months, transitional housing program, intention is that veterans will be in permanent housing by the end of the 24 months; no cost if no income and up to 30% if there is income.  For individuals only, money is paid per person per night. There is case management while in program that ends once they leave.  Guilford County has one program at the Servant Center and is limited to those with a disability; Dallas NC has a program for women (the others are men only), there are three in Charlotte, and one in Salisbury. If leave early, some opportunity to be reinstated on a case by case basis.
3. HUD- VASH is a section 8 program for veterans; there are income limits to qualify as with all section 8, must meet HUD definition for chronically homeless (homeless for one year or four times in the last 3 years with a separation of at least 30 days between episodes and have disability); not available just because veteran has no income; must meet other criteria as well that would require case management.
As with all VA medical services, veterans must have an honorable discharge, a general discharge under honorable conditions, and in some cases an “other than honorable discharge” (which would require a review), to qualify.  Persons with a dishonorable discharge are not eligible under any conditions. For individuals who served in the military prior to 1980 you would have only had to serve one day to qualify; after 1980 you would have had to serve for at least 24 months.  Those who served in the reserves do not qualify unless you were pulled for service for at least one day.

Tamika also shared that there will be a training in Feb. for agencies working with homeless veterans who may have an interest in operating or adding these type services to what they are already doing.

New Resources: Several members met with Pastor Steve Saunders this week and learned about his efforts along with other individuals to provide shelter and transitional housing for some homeless women and women with children in the area.  He is doing street outreach for the most part.  Steve along with Vickie and Danny Alexander are providing overnight shelter on nights the temperatures are close to freezing at the United Church of Christ.  SOS (Simply Our Savior) ministry will also help some families get into an apartment they have reserved over the Flying Pig Restaurant and provide some life skills.  Families in the apartments will have a time frame within which to get a job and start paying the rent themselves as well as other conditions and expectations to remain.  Once working, families will have help moving into another place.  Steve is also working closely with Totally Committed Ministries and the Shelter of Hope for men.  

November Homeless and Hunger Awareness Month: Courtney asked if the committee would have an interested in a press release to bring awareness to RCHC and programs in our area that provide shelter and food.  Jennifer and Courtney will try to put something together that can go into the paper and be posted on each of our web pages/ Facebook. Brenda November Homeless and Hunger Awareness Month continued: requested that members start bringing in non-perishable food to support the member agencies trying to feed the homeless and those in need.  All members agreed.  Food will be divided up or we will rotate among the recipient agencies each month.
Unmet Issues: 
· CUOC needs a three bedroom apartment for a PI client who is living in rental property that is being foreclosed on in the Randleman area.  Please let Debbie Cole know if you are aware of available property.
Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee- Jennifer spoke to Pastor McCormick from Eastside Church about joining the coalition meetings.
Housing Inventory Committee- Jeigh reported that she found eight new “C”type mental health facility beds and one“F” type beds to add to the chart. She will also look into the SOS program and add that information. Jeigh requested that we be sure to let her know when we learn of a new resource in the county. 
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN) Committee – No report
Program Services and Goals- Nothing that had not already been reported under old business.
BOS-COC Committee: Debbie reminded members that they could still submit a new project pre-application if anyone was interested in doing so.  RCHC members were asked to serve on the two Balance of State committees; 1) scorecard committee and 2) project review committee.  There was some discussion of time commitments involved.  Paul from Easter Seals agreed to serve on the scorecard committee, Courtney Chavis from Family Crisis agreed to serve on the project review committee. At the time of the meeting the COC NOFA had not been released.  Debbie also shared that members from Family Crisis and CUOC staff would be serving on subcommittee meetings since grantees were now required to participate rather than just regional committee members. Both Family Crisis and CUOC should receive the ESG grant contracts in the mail next week according to an email from Martha Are.
Hospitality Committee: Brenda requested that Debbie Tolar and Paul Trotter would coordinate a method to recruit members to help with refreshments each month. 
Round Robin
Debbie (CUOC) – client services will be moving to 930 S. Fayetteville St. (the old Dan Thomas Pontiac Isuzu building).  The thrift Store will move into the current client services location on Sunset Ave.  Client services will be closed from Nov. 22nd until Dec. 10th to facilitate that move.  The Thrift Store will close Dec. 23rd and re-open Friday January 18th. The Brunswick Stew fundraiser will be Dec. 12th and 13th and flyers will be emailed to coalition members.
Courtney (FCC) Both the Red Door and Home Store have extended their hours on Thursday nights to 7:00 pm.

Jennifer (TA) Still many changes being made in mental health services.  There will be a psychiatrist credentialed for Randolph Hospital in the near future.  Don’t forget the mobile crisis unit is available for those who need help during the holidays.  Also reported the C-4 church is hosting an agency fair/pig pickin’ on Sat. the 10th from 12-3pm.  Totally Committed is selling barbeque today to raise money for the shelter.

Myra (Sheriff Dept.) says they are still available 24/7

Kathy (Joblink) states they are staying busy with the closing of the former Goodyear plant.  They are providing job training and some educational opportunities to those who have lost their jobs. 
Tamika (VA) says that some of those who lost jobs may qualify for the Veteran program “VRAP”.  It is a new program and will inform members of more details.  It basically provides veterans with 12 months of school. It is for those 60 and under and not part of the GI bill.

Debbie T. (SA) “ringing bells” and need additional volunteers.  989 children on the list to receive help with Christmas.  Call 625-0551 and ask for Melanie if you want to help.

Jeigh (LC) says Latino Coalition has moved in with Habitat for Humanity on South Fayetteville St., They are located in the upper level.

Candy (RCSA) says they are looking at cuts up to $80,000 this year.  They have 120 on waiting list for meals on wheels.  Several churches cook meals for seniors at Thanksgiving and Christmas.  It is not something Senior Adults coordinates but helps promote.
John (COA) Sunset apartments are now being occupied.  Loft apartments are ahead of schedule.  City just provided permit for a house on S. Main for Habitat to work on. There is an open house coming up for the new Sunset Place Apartments.  John reminded us that these are income based units and not part of the housing authority section 8 program.

Benny (GWI) has a new employment skill program through HRD for ex-offenders.  Also shared that the “Wheels for Work” program is back in Randolph County that allows working families the opportunity to purchase at low cost, low payment, a refurbished vehicle.  There is a criterion that has to be met to qualify for these cars.

Jane – (JAS) working on helping people receive disability benefits and housing for those who are homeless.
Meeting closed with Brenda Goss wishing all members a happy and safe Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Year!

Next meeting: January 11, 2012 (No meeting in Dec.)
Instructions: Please bring non-perishable food and agency intake form (if not done so)

Refreshments: Paul Trotter, Debbie Tolar, and Jane McDaniel 

Respectfully submitted: Debbie Cole
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